
   

 
 

Hutton Church of England Grammar School 

    and Sixth Form 
Head Teacher: Mr M L Bradshaw BA (Hons) NPQH 
pnnnnnnnnnnndsaajgnnnnnNNNNMFKSDLIFHSI
F,.nNNPQH NNPQ 

Liverpool Road, Hutton, Preston, PR4 5SN    Tel: 01772 613112    Fax: 01772 617645 
E-mail: head@huttongrammar.org     Website: www.huttongrammar.org 

             

Accomplishment… Humility… Service… 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As the Christmas season is fast approaching I am writing to update you with regard to planned 
school activities. 
 
In the run up to Christmas we are holding a number of events: 
 
Thursday 1st December: GCSE 2021/22 Presentation Evening: 6:30 pm 
Friday 9th December: Christmas Jumper Day: all students are encouraged to participate. The ‘fine’ 
will be £1 per student and all proceeds raised will go to the HGSA to support school funds. 
Saturday 10th December: HGSA Christmas Fair: 11:00 am – 2: 00 pm 
Monday 12th December: Y7 Film Night: 3:30 – 5:30  
Tuesday 13th December: Year 7 Pantomime Trip (this will take place during the school day with 
separate information already shared with parents/carers) 
Tuesday 13th December: Sixth Form Accomplishment Assembly followed by Christmas Worship: pd 3 
Tuesday 13th December: Christmas Concert: 6:30 pm 
Wednesday 14th – Friday 16th December: Accomplishment Assemblies followed by Christmas 
Worship Years 7-11. Certificates will be presented to students who have shown particular 
accomplishments within lessons, form time and general school life. Year 7 will have a special 
Christmas Service which will be held on Thursday 15th December at St. Andrew’s Church. 
Wednesday 14th December: A Level 2021/22 Presentation Evening: 6:30 pm 
Thursday 15th December: Extended Break with hot chocolate and donuts for sale 
Thursday 15th December: Year 11 Mock Results Day: period 5. All Year 11 students will receive their 
mock GCSE examination results and have the opportunity to discuss potential future pathways with 
representatives from school, university and employers 
Friday 16th December: Non-uniform Day: the ‘fine’ will be £1 per student to further support the 
work of the HGSA.  
Friday 16th December: this will be the final day in school prior to the Christmas holidays and school 
will end at 1:05 pm  
There will be individual letters and communications being sent out with details about many of 

these events in the upcoming weeks. 

We also continue to support the Penwortham Food Bank throughout the year; any donations of non-

perishable items would be very welcome. 

School begins again on Tuesday 3rd January at 8:50 am. We look forward to seeing everyone then, 

looking smart and continuing to be positive ambassadors, ready to once again give of their best and 

make the remainder of the school year as successful as possible 

Make I take this opportunity to wish all parents, carers and students a very Merry Christmas and a 
safe, happy and healthy New Year. 
 
Very best wishes 
 
Mark. L. Bradshaw 
 


